life and enthusiasm. Don't forget to share your new knowledge with those who went elsewhere or couldn't attend at all. This is your chance to become a "local leader". And don't forget the National Board Meeting in Salt Lake City, Ut. Being so close, we should have good attendance. Believe me - there is a seminar and activity for every member.

Darlene Gilmore, LtCol, CAP Wing Commander

Emergency Services

I'd like to congratulate the Sheridan and Gillette squadrons for their excellent work at the SAREX in Sheridan. It was one of the smoothest running exercises Wyoming has had for some time.

I'd also like to thank all who participated in the Cody Red Cap and an apolgy to those who weren't notified or kept well informed. Our recall fell though. We at Wing are putting forth more effort to revise the recall to prioritize and establish better follow up procedure.

Congratulations to John Campbell and his crew for the "Find". This is John's fourth.

A reminder that the evaluated SAREX will be in Cheyenne 7-9 of August. There will be a 7pm briefing on the night of the 7th for those who can make it.

Motel: Capitol Inn, 632-8901 '\$24. single, \$26. Dbl. Restaurant and Pool Get your room early! State CAP

Mike More, Capt, CAP Emergency Services Officer Two cadets from Wyoming attended the Colorado Wing Encampment at the Air Force Acadamy. The cadets were John Schultz and Wade Philpotts of the Laramie Valley Composite Squadron.

Cadet Ed Lawson attended Cadet Leadership School at the Air Force Acadamy. Cadet Lawson took part in a wide varity classes related to leadership and management.

Remember to get your applications in to me for the Utah Encampment. No deposit is requiered but if you send one, a spot at the encampment will be assured to you.

The flight encampment in Laramie is about to start. Plan

ahead for next year.

Get your application in to Major Cash of the Douglas unit

if you want to attended the Rimrock encampment. It sounds like it will be a lot of fun.

Larry D. Olsen, Maj, CAP Director of Cadet Programs

Administration

Reminder - We still need a list of the Following:

. 1.) List of personnel in each position. A form was sent to each unit in mid June.

2.) List of members with 101 cards, with areas of qualification.

Please Submit by 31 July 87.

Also Submit updated list for the recall rosters to Hq. by 31 July 87.

Karen Watson, 2Lt, CAP Administration Officer